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Dear Friend,

A promising child is poised to make an impact on the world. A child who is from a 
low-income family and living in a troubled neighborhood is part of the future of our 
community, and I believe it is our responsibility to invest in that child’s development. 
When we fill that child’s life with education, teamwork, responsibility and accountability, 
we prepare him or her to make a positive impact on their community and the world.

This year, we received a letter from United States Army Reserve Major Vernon W. 
Wolfork IV. In the envelope we found the program from a promotion ceremony in Major 
Wolfork’s honor that was inscribed with a note to Programs and Facilities Director Rod 
Napier:

“Mr. Napier, I can’t thank you enough for your mentorship. The skills I learned in 
Adventure Club have been invaluable. Thank you again for taking the time to act    
and care.”

Major Wolfork has certainly made his mark while serving our country. This former 
“Patch Kid” has earned the Military Outstanding Volunteer Service Medal, two Army 
Commendation Medals, the Bronze Star, a Meritorious Unit Citation and a Combat 
Action Badge. He provides an example of the great success that our children find when 
they grow up at The Cabbage Patch, where they are offered faith, hope and love. 

It is the time we take to act and care that makes a profound difference in the lives of 
at-risk children. Whether you make a donation, volunteer for programs or events or tell 
a friend about our work, you are making a significant investment in future generations. 
Thank you for your foresight and generosity.

— J. Tracy Holladay, Executive Director 

A LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR
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“I can do all things through Christ 
who strengthens me.”

 — Philippians 4:13 



The Cabbage Patch 
provides families with 
more than $700 per 
week worth of 
life-changing 
programs while 
providing mentorship 
and teaching life skills.

Basketball
The Cabbage Patch: Free
Local Comparison: $10 
per week, plus uniforms

Tutouring
The Cabbage Patch: Free
Local Comparison: 
$50-$75 for 5 hours

Music Lessons
The Cabbage Patch: Free
Local Comparison: $25 
per lesson, plus instrument 
purchase or rental

Art Lessons
The Cabbage Patch : Free
Local Comparison: $12 per lesson, 
plus materials

Summer Camp
The Cabbage Patch: $40 - $60 per week
Local comparison: $179 - $669 per week

Savings to our families: $276 - $791 per week!

RECREATION/YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SPOTLIGHT: SAMPLE COSTS FOR LOCAL EXTRACURRICULAR ACTIVITIES
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SEEDS OF FRIENDSHIP
In The Patch art room we often do projects as a 
group, but staff members do give opportunities 
for some of the kids to do projects of their own 
design as well.

One of those students, an 8 year-old girl, 
wanted to grow some old bird seed she found 
in the supply closet because she was excited 
for spring to start. Staff members told her the 
seed would not grow, because it was an old 
bag of bird seed, but despite that fact, she was 
determined to try.  

Each day she would dutifully water the pots 
of dirt, hoping to see green shoots sprouting, 
but nothing ever grew.  Despite her teacher’s 
insistence that she shouldn’t place too much 
hope in this unlikely botanical venture, over time she began to despair, because she didn’t see 
anything growing.  

According to the 
Pew Research Center, 
“Parents with higher income 
and education are more 
likely to report that their 
children participate in 
various extracurricular 
activities. Among parents 
with an annual family 
income of $75,000 or higher, 
84% say their children 
participated in sports or 
athletic activities in the 12 
months prior to the survey; 
62% say their children took 
music, dance or art lessons. 
By contrast, only 59% of 
parents with annual incomes 
of less than $30,000 say 
their children participated 
in sports, and 41% say their 
children took lessons in 
music, dance or art over that 
period.

A similar pattern is evident 
across education groups, 
with college graduates more 
likely than those with some 
college or with a high school 
diploma or less to say their 
children have participated 
in extracurricular activities. 
For example, about eight-
in-ten (83%) parents with a 
bachelor’s degree say their 
children participated in 
sports or athletic activities in 
the year prior to the survey, 
and 66% say that their 
children took music, dance 
or art lessons. Among parents 
with a high school education 
or less, the shares are 63% 
and 42%, respectively.”

Photos for illustrative purposes only.

Total Annual Visits to All Programs: 

Total Youth,  
Children and Adults 

Served in 2016: 
Average Daily 
Attendance in 

Recreation: 

979 102
44,685

After a week of this, one of the older girls in the room got the 
spectacular idea to create an arrangement of fake flowers 
for her to take home, so she got to work with pipe cleaners, 
paper, and hot glue. When the 8 year-old girl returned to 
the art room, she saw that something was finally in the pot 
she had been caring for.  The younger girl and the older girl 
chatted away for the next 10 minutes, and shared a heart-
felt hug, proving that although plants can’t blossom from old 
birdseed, sometimes friendships can.



EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES SPOTLIGHT: BUSINESS DONOR SPOTLIGHT:

When Kleinert Kutz Hand Care 
Center decided to find a way 
to help young people in our 
community, it seemed only 
natural that they would focus 
on a way to take care of little 
hands! Their Spread the Gloves 
campaign was launched through 
a partnership with WAVE News 
and Advanced ENT and Allergy 
and featured a glove, scarf and 
hat drive.  

Kleinert Kutz found a true 
champion for the project in 
WAVE’s Dawne Gee, who spread 
the news and inspired people to 
donate warm weather gear for 
children in need. Dawne Gee 
is a long-time supporter of The 
Cabbage Patch and helped 
Kleinert Kutz select our children 
as the beneficiaries of Spread the 
Gloves.

The Cabbage Patch is fortunate 
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“SPREAD THE GLOVES” – DAWNE GEE 
AND KLEINERT KUTZ HAND CARE CENTER

TEACHING COMPASSION

Contact Jennifer Scott at 
jscott@cabbagepatch.org  
for more information.

HOW CAN YOUR  
BUSINESS HELP 
THE PATCH?

Sponsor a 
fundraising event

Host a supply drive for 
canned foods, household 

products or school supplies

Establish an Employer 
Matching Gift Program

Donate or provide The Patch 
with discounts on your 

goods or services

*Name changed to protect the privacy of the people we serve. 
Photo for illustrative purposes only.

Average Daily 
Attendance 
in Education: 

27

Total College 
Scholars, 
Fall 2016:31

Total Visits to 
Education 
Programs: 

9,010

“That’s not fair!” The group whined to the “security guard” in 
front of Holladay Hall. “You can’t stop us at the border and 
force us to pay money just because we’re carrying a Bible!” 
The kids were in the middle of a simulation organized by our 
interns, illustrating some of the prior experiences of refugee 
families now living in America. 

During Refugee/Immigrant week, they heard from local 
immigrant children, engaged with videos from Amnesty 
International, and used their social studies skills to research 
places around the world where there are current refugee 
crises. The week culminated with the simulation game, 
designed by the United Nations Commission on Refugees, 
to teach young children about escaping one country and 
moving to another. The kids worked in family groups to fill 
backpacks with necessary supplies, traded their supplies 
and play money for safe passage, and came to understand 
the dangers of being an ethnic or religious minority in other 
countries. They ended the simulation by writing letters to 
children in other countries through UNICEF. “I can’t believe 
how horrible and stressful it must be for people who really 
make this journey,” said Mariah*, age 13. “I hope I can 
help those people one day. We’re really lucky to live in 
America!”

The Patch’s Educational Opportunities department 
engages children with learning activities that inspire them 
to work toward a bright future. Our staff’s innovative 
teaching techniques spark curiosity and make children 
excited to learn. Academic achievement is supported by 
compassionate messages that motivate young people to 
use their God-given gifts to make the world a better place. 
We are blessed to invest in their success!

to have the generous support of Kleinert Kutz, Advanced ENT and Allergy 
and WAVE News! When our children wear their new gloves, they truly feel 
the love!



THE HELEN DILLON MAZZOLI OVERALL MISSION ENDOWMENT FUND FAMILY SERVICE SPOTLIGHT:
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“Deshonna” is a single 
parent with a daughter who 
benefits from the recreation 
and educational programs 
offered for at-risk youth at 
The Patch. Deshonna is a 
student at JCTC and works 
full-time for the Health 
Department, but her hourly 
wage is still $10 lower than 
a living wage for a single 
parent. However, her wages 
are too high to qualify for 
programs such as SNAP (i.e. 
“Food Stamps”). 
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ESTABLISHED IN 2015 BY THE HONORABLE ROMANO L. 
MAZZOLI IN LOVING MEMORY OF HIS BELOVED WIFE 
AND BEST FRIEND WHOSE EARTHLY LIFE ENDED IN 2012.

PROVIDING A SAFE HAVEN

The story of Helen Dillon Mazzoli and her husband, 
The Honorable Romano (“Ron”) L. Mazzoli is a 
52 year love story filled with enough joy to span 
generations. Moved to share that joy with at-
risk children of Louisville, Congressman Mazzoli 
established the Helen Dillon Mazzoli Overall Mission 
Endowment Fund in memory of his beloved wife 
so that young people could experience creativity, 
learning and personal growth. Helen’s legacy lives 
in the accomplishments of these young people who 
dare to transcend difficult circumstances. 

Among Helen’s many talents was dance, and 
she danced all the way through her life, bringing 
grace and precision to her roles in public service, 
education and motherhood. As a teacher, she 
conducted lessons at home for her own children 
in addition to conducting classes at Sacred Heart 
Academy and the Ellen Erma Flanedy Dance 
Studio. As a public servant, she supported her 
husband’s campaigns and political terms, including 
his 24-year period representing Kentucky’s Third 
Congressional District in the United States House of 
Representatives. Her most beloved role was that of 
mother and grandmother. She made Christian love 
the heart of her family life, and served as an active 
member of Our Mother of Sorrows parish.

Total Bags of Groceries 
to Families in Need: 

Total Contacts/
Outreach in 

Counseling and 
Family Services: 

Total Number 
of Christmas 

Baskets 
Distributed: 

2,211 72

725

Total Individuals Served 
in Family Services

325

*Name changed to protect the privacy of the people we serve. 
Photo for illustrative purposes only.

Throughout their lives, Ron and Helen prayed together for guidance. Ron notes that in today’s 
busy world, many find it hard to reserve time for prayer, but The Patch always does. He admires 
the way the organization seeks the Lord’s direction while improving troubled lives. 

“The Patch takes lives that are broken and battered and reclaims them,” he says. “People who 
have been turned away by society, they re-mold them like Michelangelo would mold a piece of 
clay into David or the Pieta.”

 The funds provided by the Helen Dillon Mazzoli Overall Mission Endowment Fund empower The 
Cabbage Patch to continue to create masterpieces from the potential of at-risk children and 
families. We are grateful for the legacy of opportunity that was created from Helen’s beautiful life. 

For information about establishing a named fund at The Patch or if you would like to make 
a donation in memory of Helen, please contact Jennifer Scott at jscott@cabbagepatch.org or 
(502) 753-4446.

Recently, she called our Family Services department in order to ask if she was eligible to receive 
some financial assistance for her LG&E bill.  After the phone call, our Family Services Specialist 
got curious about what crime was like in her neighborhood so he plugged in her address on the 
police department’s crime mapping website. 

In a 6-day period of time, within ½ mile of her home, there were 8 drug offenses, two harassment 
and assault charges, one possession of a handgun by a convicted felon and two automobile 
break-ins. 

The Cabbage Patch provides a safe haven for families living in troubled neighborhoods. The 
resources that you help provide when you support The Patch are essential to improving the 
quality of life. Parents like Deshonna are grateful that you sympathize with their challenges and 
provide them with a place of hope.

Parents and volunteers enjoy a Patch Parents event.



ALUMNUS SPOTLIGHT: VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT: 
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Before Major Vernon W. Wolfork IV became a 
decorated military officer, he was a kid at The 
Cabbage Patch, enjoying camping and canoeing 
along with all of the other character-building 
programs offered. Vernon was a regular in the 
Leadership Development program, and true to its 
name, the program helped him learn to become a 
leader. His first job was in The Patch’s Fun Club, and 
he has fond memories of the mentorship offered by 
Mr. Chin and Mr. Napier. When Vernon graduated 
from high school in 1997, he continued to volunteer 
at The Patch and serve as a role model for the next 
generation of children.

Vernon’s life after The Patch has been full of 
accomplishments. He enlisted in the Army after 
high school and was deployed to Bosnia in 1999. 
Upon his return, he attended Western Kentucky 
University before transferring to the University of 
Louisville, where he graduated with a Bachelor 
of Science and received an ROTC commission in 
2004. His military achievements include leading his 
unit through mobilization and deployment to Iraq 
in 2011, earning the Military Outstanding Volunteer 
Service Medal, two Army Commendation Medals, 
the Bronze Star, the Meritorious Unit Citation and a 
Combat Action Badge. His most recent promotion, 
to the rank of Major, took place in 2016. 

Vernon and his wife Tiffany met during his studies 
at Western Kentucky University, and they married 
in 2003. They are the proud parents of three boys. 
Vernon now has the opportunity to pass on the 
values that he learned at The Patch to his own 
children, just as he did for The Patch kids when he 
volunteered for our programs years ago.

Children who are outstanding participants in our 
Safe Urban Biking program are rewarded with 
invitations to participate in our 100-mile biking and 
camping trips! These excursions are life-changing 
opportunities for urban youth to experience nature 
and see historically significant sites. With these trips, 
children sign up for fun, but they are prepared to 
handle challenges. They know how to repair their 
bikes, what to do in case of inclement weather 
and how to help their fellow travelers accomplish 
their goals. 

MAJOR VERNON 
W. WOLFORK IV

LARRY CASHEN

Total Hours Volunteered 
in Programs: 

Total Program 
Volunteers: 

“The Patch is all   
 about the kids...”
           - Larry Cashen

11,0471,488

Cabbage Patch Board member and volunteer Larry Cashen is one of the group leaders who 
exemplifies the values of teamwork and perseverance during the bike travel adventures. In the 
summer of 2016, Larry led a group of young bikers through a trail riddled with storm damage. As 
he navigated downed trees and other debris, he helped children lift their bikes over obstacles 
while keeping them calm and focused! He showed the children through his actions that when 
you have tenacity and overcome your worries, you can accomplish any goal. 

Larry says:
“Serving on The Cabbage Patch board is an honor. The Patch 
is all about the kids; it exists to serve. And I think it is important to 
try to actually connect with the kids. For me the easiest way is to 
go on the bike camping trip to D.C. or a weekend at Tim Horton 
camp. Those events require you to mix it up with the kids.  

At the campsite in West Virginia there were a number of large 
healthy free range chickens wandering around the camp. Several of the kids were very wary of 
the chickens to the point of actually being a bit afraid of them. That surprised me until I realized 
these kids had never been around such a bird. These are city kids experiencing the country for 
the first time. It was fun to watch their reactions.”

We are thankful for Larry’s many volunteer contributions to the Recreation/Youth Development 
program. By volunteering for camps and excursions, he has provided guidance to at-risk youth 
and is a wonderful role model for children in need of structure, confidence and adventure.

Do you have talents you would like to share with us? Contact our Program Director, Rod Napier, 
rnapier@cabbagepatch.org.
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The Cabbage Patch Team

91% of current full-time program 
and senior management staff have 

advanced degrees. 

19 full-time staff

11 part-time staff

12

59% of children 
live in poverty.

65% of households  
earn less than  

$30,000 per year

54% of those 25 or  
older have a high school 

equivalency or less

In our service area:

Our Mission: 
The Cabbage Patch Settlement House is a local, non-
profit Christian organization. Our mission is to equip and 
empower at-risk children, youth and their families to be 
self-sufficient by helping them maximize their economic, 
educational, emotional, moral, physical, social and 
spiritual potential. In 2016, “The Patch” celebrated its 
106th year of profoundly changing lives.

59% 65% 54%

THE CABBAGE PATCH SETTLEMENT HOUSE, INC. OPERATING FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES
Fiscal Year May 1, 2015 - April 30, 2016

Total Assets at April 30, 2016 were $23,705,454 (including $5,777,680 in Property & Equipment [net of 
depreciation] and $17,311,281 in Endowments/Investments/Perpetual Trusts.) Total net revenue for all funds 
for the fiscal year ended April 30, 2016 was $1,008,074 (Annual fund revenues of $1,999,710; Contributions to 
endowments & property funds of $203,102; Net endowment/perpetual trusts investment income/gains [losses] 
of [$1,189,557] and other revenues [expenses] of [$5,181]).

General & 
Administrative 
Expenses  13%

Direct Program Expenses: 
(Recreation/Youth Development, Educational 

Opportunities, Counseling & Family Services)  68%
(Recreation/Youth Development,

Educational Opportunities, Counseling & Family Services)

Donated 
Services 2%

Operating 
Fund 

Revenues
$1,999,710 

Annual Fund 
Contributions  37%

Special Events 
Income  19%

Endowment & 
Perpetual Trusts 

Distributions  40%

Interfund transfers 
donated services & 
other income  4%

Operating
Fund 

Expenses
$2,026,576 

Fundraising 
Expenses  9%

Special Events 
Expenses  8%

Operating Fund Revenues		  Amount  
Annual Fund Contributions		  $727,277 
Special Events Income 	  	 $384,707 
Endowment & Perpetual  
	 Trusts Distributions	  		  $802,287 
Interfund transfers, donated  
	 services & other income	  	 $85,439 	
Total Operating Fund 
    Revenues				    $1,999,710 	

Operating Fund Expenses		  Amount
Direct Program Expenses:		  $1,379,927 
	 (Recreation/Youth Development, 
	 Educational Opportunities,		
	 Counseling & Family Services)	
General & Administrative 
	 Expenses 	  			   $265,544  	
Fundraising Expenses	  		  $179,990 	
Special Events Expenses		  $158,833  	
Donated Services	  		  $42,282  	
Total Operating Fund 
	 Expenses				    $2,026,576 

ABOUT US: FISCAL YEAR BUDGET:

Total expenses for all funds for the fiscal year ended April 30, 2016 was $2,293,762 
including Depreciation expense of $257,357.

The Cabbage Patch is a BBB Accreditied Charity meeting all 20 Standards for Charity 
Accountability and adheres to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP).
The Patch has a 4-star rating from Charity Navigator.
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The Cabbage Patch wishes to thank the following individuals who played a significant role 
in planting seeds of hope and change in those we serve. 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU 

Community Members

Monica Brown
Ginny Brown
Rob Crady
Joe Dalton
Evie Edinger
John Fischbach
Mary Gerstle

James Giesel
Kate Gray
Kate Holwerk
Megan Imel
Emily Lawrence
Merabeth Martin
James Mauch 

Reginald Meeks 
Lisa Mills
Mary Lee O’Bryan
Junius Prince
Rebecca Reed
Jeff Roberts
Henry Sanders

Frances Scholtz
Robin Seiler
Susan Snyder
Susan Staples
Amy Stemmle
Jennifer Weaver

The Cabbage Patch thanks the following Community Members for lending their time and talents to board 
committees and special projects in 2016. 

Thank you to the following hard-working individuals who 
rotated off the Board of Directors at the end of 2016: 

The Cabbage Patch welcomes the following individuals, 
who were elected to three-year terms on the Board of 
Directors, effective January 2017:  

Past Board MembersNew Board Members

Gregory P. Braun
James E. Brown
Bill Creason
Bill Faris
Steve Kelly

Anita Barbee, Ph.D.
Alex D. Croft
Mike Fallot
Margaret Horlander
Brian Howell

Walt Kunau
Chambers Boyd Moore
K. Michael Roberts
Ray Scholtz

Frances M. Scholtz
Robin Seiler
Fiona Starks
Steve Stowers
Chris Whelan

CHRISTMAS & HOLIDAY HONORARIUMS 

The following gifts were given by donors in honor Family & Friends 
during the 2016 Christmas Holiday. 

Given by Anonymous
     Mr. and Mrs. David E. Brewer
Given by Mr. and Mrs. Walter Baker, Jr.
     Mrs. P. A. Dahm
     Mrs. A. P. Dickson
     Mrs. D. L. Shuman
Given by Mr. and Mrs. Morton Boyd, Jr.
     Mrs. Robert B. Beale, III
     Mr. L. D. Deters and Ms. Penny Shaw
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert Foster
     Mr. and Mrs. George E. Gans, III
     The Rev. and Mrs. Robert T. Jennings
     Mrs. Robert B. Malone
     Mr. and Mrs. Matthew McClellan
     Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. McHugh
     Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Ronald
     Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Ronald
     Mr. and Mrs. Lew Spears
     Mrs. Carol R. Tway
     Mr. Robert C. Tway, III
     Mrs. William Wemple
     Mrs. Frances Whitman
Given by Mr. and Mrs. David Brewer
     Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Brewer
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Harlow, Jr.
     Mr. and Mrs. Elton B. Sherwin
Given by Jim and Penney Carneal
     Mr. and Mrs. John Carneal
     Ms. Susan Cash
     Mr. and Mrs. Calvin A. D’Elia
     Dr. and Mrs. Tom Maddox
     Mr. and Mrs. Henry Mobley
     Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Phifer
     Mr. and Mrs. William Phifer
     Mr. and Mrs. Sam Phifer
     Dr. and Mrs. Samuel H. Traughber
     Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Vatter

Given by Virginia Copenhefer
     Dr. Ann Giesel 
     Dr. John Giesel
     Mr. L. Courtney Giesel
     Mr. James A. Giesel
Given by Mr. and Mrs. William S. Creason, Sr.
     Ann Martin
     Mr. Henry R. Martin
Given by Dr. and Mrs. William Cubine
     Mr. Mark Cubine and 
        Lt. Col. Susan Cheatwood, Ret.
Given by Ms. Leslie A. Ellis
     Sandra Duerr
     Valerie Elmore
     Leslie Scanlon
Given by Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Furtkamp
     Rev. J. Tracy Holladay
Given by Mr. and Mrs. William D. Grubbs
     The Richard Clay Family
     Mr. and Mrs. W. Garrett Dering
     Alun and Helen Jones
     Mr. William G. Lussky, Jr.
     Susan and David Wood
Given by Cheryl Gurr
     Len Moisan
Given by Mr. and Mrs. Culver V. Halliday
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Halliday
     Ms. Jane Halliday
     Mr. and Mrs. Paul Halliday
     Mr. Malcolm Halliday
     Ms. Marion Halliday
     Ms. Carol Halliday
     Mr. Tom Rosiello
Given by Mr. and Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
     Mr. William U. Clarke
     Mrs. Cyrus Radford
     Mrs. Robert H. Means, Sr.

     Mrs. Gerald Schwartzel
     Mr. and Mrs. George E. Stablein
     Mr. and Mrs. Harry Troutman
     Mrs. William B. Turner
     Ms. Adele M. Vinsel
Given by Lionel & Ellie Hawse
     Mr. J. Larry Cashen
Given by Dr. Linda W. Holladay
     Col. Cecil A. Holladay
Given by Mrs. Robert H. Means, Sr.
     Mrs. Basil Ballard
     Dr. and Mrs. Stephen B. Cope
     Mrs. James A. Means
     Dr. and Mrs. William R. Means
     Mr. Richard D. Rivers
Given by Betty Jane Mills
     Carolyn and Joseph Medley
Given by Rayma, Oswald and 
   Rosalind Norton
     Sandi and Alan Bryant
Given by Janet and Todd Peter
     Martha and Sam Steele
Given by Tom & Janet Raderer
     Mr. Art Raderer
Given by Mrs. John S. Rankin
     Mr. and Mrs. J. Rankin Mapother
     Mr. and Mrs. Hunter Rankin
     Mrs. Thomas S. Tate
     Ms. Caroline R. Wells
     Ms. Mary Peyton Wells
Given by Mr. and Mrs. John Rodes
     Gregg and Priss Hovious
Given by Paul and Katie Schardein
     The Schardein-Eadens Family
Given by Lee Schmid
     Mrs. Mary Buol
Given by Ms. Sally Stewart
     Mr. Denis Stewart

Given by Wendy and Todd Turney
     Mrs. Melissa T. Gernert
     Mr. Rudy Gernert
Given by Ms. Christine Vogt
     Mr. Ken Coulter
Given by Margaret Wadlington
     Ms. Elizabeth B. Magner



HONORARIUMS & MEMORIALS
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Thank you to the following donors who made gifts to The Cabbage Patch in honor of others 
from November 1, 2016 to April 30, 2017. 
Mr. Sidney W. Anderson, III
     Mr. Terry G. Fenwick
Mrs. Jennifer Arington
     Sandy and Harvey Diamond
Joan Muir and Prentice Brown
     Elizabeth and Doug Owen
Jimmy and Penney Carneal
     Mr. and Mrs. C. A. D’Elia
Chuck Chandler
     Anonymous
Dale Chandler
     Anonymous
Mr. Joe Dalton
     Messer Construction Co.
Dartmouth neighbors
     Ann and Stewart Cobb
Mark Downer
     Mr. and Mrs. Robinson Beard
Ms. Maria J. Eckerle
     Ms. Lillian Bassett

Margaret E. Abbott
     Gary & Sue Russell
Coe E. Absher
     Cliff and Shirley Rose Alvey
Charles F. Allen
     Mrs. Lois C. Allen
Leo & Della Alvey
     Cliff and Shirley Rose Alvey
Harda Bateman
     Wallace Bateman
Mr. Kurt H. Broecker
     Betty Ann Broecker
     Anne H. T. Moore
Gertrude Martin Brumleve
     Sarah and Tom Thornton
Mrs. Elizabeth Davies Buchanan
     Karen Kurfees Meyer
Alex J. Burch
     Mr. and Mrs. Erik R. Albrektson
     Regina Burch
     Mr. and Mrs. Milton E. Gardner, Jr.
     Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tittel, Jr.
Mr. Joseph C. Burks, Sr.
     Don and Mary Snyder
Mr. Roosevelt Chin
     Anonymous
     Karl Baratta
     Joe Smith
Polly Coleman
     Mary Ann Duddy
Mr. Tyler Coleman
     Mary Ann Duddy
Mrs. Harriet C. Collis
     Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
Mr. Stewart E. Conner
     Mrs. Liz Haas
     Rose Lowry-Duke
     Edie Wells
Mr. Earl Cox
     Joan and Al Gustafson
Mr. John A. Duddy, Jr.
     Mary Ann Duddy
Dr. and Mrs. Clyde H. Foshee
     Ms. Virginia M. Plambeck
Angie Frymire
     John and Margaret Woods

Mr. James A. Giesel
     Thomas L. (Tom) Jones
Susan and Bill Grubbs
     Alun and Helen Jones
     Susan and David Wood
Lourdes and Culver Halliday
     Dr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Henry
 Col. Cecil A. “Doc” Holladay
     The Hobbs Foundation
     Andrew Holladay
     Dr. Daniel L. Keller
Mrs. Kate Holwerk
     Lu Harding
Walt Kunau
     Mr. and Mrs. Robinson Beard
     Mr. Henry V. Heuser, Jr.
     Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Kohler
Rose Lowry-Duke
     Mr. Edwin J. Lowry, Jr.

Theresa Gellhaus
     Gloria Brady
     Joyce and Clarence Duggins
     Suzanna Hernandez
     Debbie Merritt
Dr. Louis O. Giesel, Jr.
     James and Grace Giesel
     Thomas L. (Tom) Jones
Mrs. Kim Hazelwood Glass
     Anonymous
     Stephanie Letson
Mrs. Frances Ann Grant
     Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
     Bill and Virginia Vail
Bunch S. Griffin
     Henry and Lynn Sanders
Mr. Newman T. Guthrie
     Ellen Guthrie
Jean Tachau Haas
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Durham
     Ms. Marilyn A. Foulke
     Mrs. Deede B. Jones
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert Michael
     Mr. and Mrs. Morry L. Owen
     Ms. Charlotte Price
     Rick and Becky Reed
     Mrs. Sarah B. Rothenburger
     The Rev. John Tederstrom 
Jackie Hall
     Joyce Browning
Mr. William W. Hancock, Jr.
     Anonymous
     Atlas Brown, Inc.
     Barry and Margaret Barlow
     Mrs. R. Bruce Bass
     Chenault Boden 
     Bonnie and Larry Boram
     Mrs. Cecil N. Brewer
     Betty Dabney Brown
     Mr. William H. Camp, Jr.
     Mr. Charles B. Castner, Jr.
     Mr. and Mrs. John H. Clark, IV
     Mr. William U. Clarke
     Elizabeth and Dick Clay
     Mrs. Chenault M. Conway
     Mr. and Mrs. William W. Crawford

Mrs. Chambers Moore
     Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Ronald
Lisa Niehaus
     Kay Barringer
Mr. Mike Reilly
     David and Kara Reilly
Patrick Roney
     Ms. Mary S. Roney
Mr. Thomas Schardein
     Ms. Amy Schardein
Ms. Jennifer Scott
     Mary Ann and Charles Brockwell
     Mrs. Martha Dupps
Chip and Susan Snyder
     Dr. and Mrs. William Cubine
Ann and Rick Sommer
     Rose Lowry-Duke
The Cabbage Patch Staff
     Lisa Hale

     Mrs. Margaret S. Cregor
     Linda Dabney
     Julie and Fred Davis
     Mr. Howard Davis
     Mr. and Mrs. John J. Davis, III
     Anita L. Dephtereos
     Mrs. Victor H. Engelhard, III
     Mr. Stephen C. Gault
     James and Grace Giesel
     Mrs. Mary Jo Gillim
     Mr. and Mrs. Edward Glasscock
     The Louisville District Golf Association
     Sissy and Joe Helm
     Frances Heyburn
     Mr. James L. Hill
     Nini and Jeff Hillebrand
     Betty and David Jones, Sr.
     Malcolm and Bill Kelly
     Ms. Nancy Lampton
     Anne A. Lewis
     Lawrence and Barrie Lewis
     Jennifer and Charles Marsh

Mr. Jim Thomas
     Ms. Karen Kuklewski
Phyllis Blythin Ward
     Mr. John H. Ward, IV
Mrs. Edith M. Wells
     Pam, Francy, Joe, Lilly and Greg
Mrs. Neill Jeffrey
     Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Anderson, Jr.

     Andy and Laura Means
     Mrs. Robert H. Means
     Elizabeth and Doug Owen
     Mr. Carl F. Pollard
     Ms. Elizabeth M. Price
     Ms. Charlotte Price
     Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Ronald
     Mr. Robert L. Royer
     Henry and Lynn Sanders
     Betty H. Schwartzel
     Louise B. Seiler
     Dr. and Mrs. S. Erving Severtson
     George and Nancy Stablein
      Lee and John Stough
     Mr. and Mrs. William Street
     Frank P. Strickler, III
     Mrs. Catherine Sullivan
     Nancy Tafel
     Mr. Philip J. Tamplin, Jr. and 
        Dr. Esther Costel Tamplin
     Mrs. Ellen M. Timmons
     Mandy and Terry Tyler

Thank you to the following donors who made 
gifts to The Cabbage Patch in memory of others 
from November 1, 2016 to April 30, 2017. 

     US Bank Private Client Reserve
     Bill and Virginia Vail
     Laurie and George Vieth
     Mrs. Louise R. Wall
     Betsy and Harry Wall
     Beth Welch
     Mrs. Jane F. Welch
     Edie Wells and Family
     Patty and Bill West
     Mr. and Mrs. C. William Weyland
     Mr. and Mrs. George B. Wombwell
     Susan and David Wood
     Linda Wood
Mr. Donald L. Harbst
     Marjorie A. Harbst
Elba Harrison
     Cliff and Shirley Rose Alvey
Mrs. Margaret P. Harvin
     Bill and Noni Buchanan
Mr. James R. Hughes
     Rex BishopT
im Kelly
     Lisa and Brandt Niehaus
Mrs. Jean Kinnaird
     Charles and Paula Whalin
Mrs. Billie Clair Kurfees
     Dr. and Mrs. Russell Rice
Florence R. Leathers
     Jean and John Harkin
Hazel P. Ledford
     Edie Wells and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Zack S. Logan
     Mrs. William P. Peak
Alice Leathers Luckett
     Jean and John Harkin
     Charles and Rosemary Luckett

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mapother
     Craig & Susan Wildrick
Sylvia H. McDonough
     Mr. John A. McDonough
Mr. Ted Merhoff
     V. V. Cooke Foundation
     Kenny and Kathy King
     Mr. and Mrs. Leonard E. Tingle
John Miller
     Rose Lowry-Duke
Sandra Miller
     Terry and Sharon Toms
Mr. David K. Mills
     Anonymous
Garrett and Josephine Napier
     Dr. and Mrs. Jerry Shuck
Mr. Earl W. New
     Mrs. Linda G. New

Mrs. Thames Palmer-Ball
     William Fred Booker
Dr. William P. Peak
     Mrs. William P. Peak
Edgar Allen Polley
     Anonymous
Ms. Eugenia Powers
     Bob and Mary Ann Stenger
Katie C. Privette
     Malcolm and Dee Privette
Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
     Don and Mary Snyder
Mrs. Caroline Reid
     Mr. and Mrs. James Peterson
     Ms. Barbara P. Reid and 
        Mr. David Hyman
Read Rice
     John and Sally Taylor
Betty Hargrove Rich
     Theodore “Ted” Rich
Mrs. Barbara C. Rodes
     Mrs. William W. Hancock, Jr.
Mr. Joseph Rouben
     Bobbie Rouben
Mr. William C. Sanford
     Mrs. Marian E. Sanford
Mr. Gary R. Schaffer
     Jeannine Schaffer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Schmidt
     Regina Schmidt
Mary L. Seewer
     Mike Seewer
Thomas Shwab
     Rose Lowry-Duke
Mr. William T. Simpson
     Mrs. Robert H. Means

Amzie Smith
     Karen Buchanan and Richard Meyer
Toyce Francis Smith
     Ms. Beverly J. Knoop
Mr. Ronald R. Snyder
     Sarah Snyder
Mr. John A. Stough, Sr.
     Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Anderson, Jr.
     Betty H. Schwartzel
     Bill and Virginia Vail
Mr. Edward R. Swartz
     Martha A. Swartz
Mr. Thomas S. Tate
     Mrs. Margaret S. Cregor
     Ms. Edith N. Wombwell
Harold Thomas Taylor
     Vicki Taylor James
Caroline Clay Vitale
     Edie Wells and Family

the wedding of Nancy Dudley and Walter Ostertag
     Ms. Jennifer Scott
the 90th birthday of Mrs. Harriett Engelhard
     Mrs. Eunice F. Blocker
     Sissy Lanier
     Ellen Rudd
the continuing service of Rev. J. Tracy Holladay
     Mr. Luke Holladay
the birthday of Peggy Chandler Kearns
     Ms. Mary McFarland
the 80th birthday of Mr. Larry McCoy
     Terrence and Martha McCoy
the birthday of Dr. C. Ray Potts
     Dr. and Mrs. Jud Cuttino
in Christmas memory of Eric W. Singer
     Margaret Wadlington
the birthday of Mrs. Edith M. Wells
     Mrs. Marie T. Dering
     Mrs. Patricia D. West
in memory of the birthday of Polly Williams
     Jan Adams

SPECIAL HONORS

Perpetual Trusts
     John L. & Lucy L. Milton Irrevocable Charitable Trust
     Louise Marshall Trust Under Will
Overall Mission Support Endowment Funds
     Joe Burks, Sr. and Lloyd “Pappy” Redman Memorial
     Cyrus “Russ” Day
     Harold Hawkins 
     Louise Marshall Charitable Remainder Annuity Trust
     John and Lucy Milton Charitable Trust
     Helen Dillon Mazzoli Memorial 
     Theodore “Ted” Merhoff Memorial 
     Edgar and Doris Ritchie
     John S. Rankin
     Jean Olive Smith (Mrs. S. Russell Smith, Sr.
Recreation/Youth Development Funds
     The Cabbage Patch Circle Arts Endowment
     Giesel Family
     Elizabeth “Bunch” Griffin 
     Kunau Family
     Lloyd “Pappy” Redman
     Caroline Price Reid
     Taylor Family
     Polly Williams
Educational Opportunities Funds
     Mrs. James (Edith) Breed
     Alex J. Burch Memorial
     Roosevelt Chin
     Clay Family
     Joan Cralle Day
     Otis H. “Deacon” Ellis
     Fields Family Memorial
     John “Fenton” Kottkamp Memorial 
     Marea and William Gardner Foundation
     Kim Hazelwood Glass
     Kim Hazelwood Glass Memorial
     Kim and Myra Lee Glass 
     Wood and Marie Hannah Foundation
     Mildred Horn Foundation
     Kurfees-Buchanan Memorial
     Lawler Family
     R. W. & Maggie T. Marshall
     Moisan Family
     W. Rodney Napier
     James Paton, III
     Porcini/Farmer Children’s Foundation
     Caroline Price Reid
     Rotary Clubs of Louisville
     Dennie Schrecker Memorial
     Scholtz Family
     Martin Sweets Memorial
     Frances Jones and Robert Jordan Theobald
     William E. Whaley, III
     Coretta and Stephen Wolford Family
Building Preservation Fund
	 Louis O. Giesel, Sr. 

NAMED ENDOWMENTS
MEMORIALS - Continued

Agi Walti
     Mr. and Mrs. Culver V. Halliday
Doris B. Webb
     Kathy Hedlund
     John, Laura and Justin Hood
     Mr. and Mrs. Whitney O’Bannon
     Louise B. Seiler
     Mr. and Mrs. William S. Stockman

Mrs. Polly Williams
     Giampaolo and Kyle Bianconcini
     L. Anne H. Dishman
     Allen and Barbara Kannapell
Betty Winstead
     Edie Wells and Family
Ms. Jane G. Young
     Mr. and Mrs. Estel S. Phillips
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DONATIONS
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Alexander
Annita Allen
Mrs. Carolyn G. Allen
Mr. Chris Allen
Mrs. Clementine W. Allen
Mrs. Lois C. Allen
Dr. Rea T. Alsup
William and Carlyn Altman
Cliff and Shirley Rose Alvey
Keith and Elizabeth Senn-Alvey
Dr. Ervin Anaya
Mr. Charles R. Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Anderson
Sid and Elizabeth Anderson
Mrs. Susan Andriot
Melissa and John Andris
Jennifer and Jimmy Arington
Mrs. Jennifer P. Arington
Mr. and Mrs. John Arnett
Mr. and Mrs. Leland E. Asbury
Rick and Amy Ashton
Judith and Robert Ayotte
Porter Watkins and George Bailey 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Lawrence Bailey
Mr. Joey B. Bailey and Dr. Barbara J. Bailey
Sandra D. Bailey and Clarence Woods
Mary Ellen Baker
Maude and Walt Baker
Jeanne Baldwin
Gerin and Breaux Ballard
Lee and Vic Baltzell
Karl Baratta
Drs. Michael and 
   Anita Barbee Cunningham 
Ms. Eunice L. Barbour
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Barnes
Ms. Mary Louise E. Barr
Ms. Lillian Bassett
Wallace Bateman
Mr. and Mrs. George Bauernfeind
Mr. Robert S. Bayersdorfer
Chris and Gwen Beard
Jim and Mary Beth Beard
Patricia Beard
Mr. and Mrs. Robinson Beard
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell K. Beckley
Bob and Kathy Belcher
Tom & Deb Belviy
Linna Benninger
Col. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Benton
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bergamini
Ms. Ann Berry
June C. Bertram
Giampaolo and Kyle Bianconcini
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Bickel, III
Bob Biggs
Stuart S. Billington
John and Maurine Bishop
Rex Bishop
Ms. Karen Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Blankenbaker
Louise and Robin Bleakley
Judith Koon Bobo
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Boehnlein
Ruth Anne Boklage
Mr. James Boland
William Fred Booker
Dr. and Mrs. Lawrence Boram
H. Edwin and Marsha P. Bornstein
Roy and Ann Bowling
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Bowman
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Boyd
Mr. and Mrs. Morton Boyd, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Boyer
Ms. Oteka Brab
Barbara Bratcher
Mr. Gregory P. Braun
Mr. and Mrs. David Brewer
Mrs. McHenry S. Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Ulysses L. Bridgeman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Britton
Mr. and Mrs. Britt Brockman
Mary Ann and Charles Brockwell
Carla and Brad Broecker
Mrs. Betty D. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. H. Hewett Brown
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Mark L. Brown
Meredith Brown
Mr. Prentice E. Brown, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Brown
Ms. Ginny Brown
Carolyn Siler Browning
Sherry and Joe Browning
Joyce Browning
Mrs. Karen K. Buchanan
Bill and Noni Buchanan
Warren Buckler
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Budde
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Bugh
Margaret A. Buisson
Foster S. Burba
Regina Burch
Ms. Laura Burch and Mr. Jan Hrouda
Michael and Melissa Burch
Mrs. Richard T. Burke
William Kelly and Joni Burke
Mr. David Burks
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Burks, Jr.
Mrs. Joe Burks, Sr.
Nancy D. Bush
Ms. Victoria D. Buster
Jeff and Lisa Byal
Ms. Elizabeth Byrd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Byrd
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Byrne
Lynn and David Callif
Mr. William H. Camp, Jr.
Mr. H. Alexander Campbell
Mrs. Nancy Campbell
Ms. B. Lindsey Miller
Ms. Margaret W. Carman
Jim and Penney Carneal
Scott Carothers
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Carrico
Ms. Linda Carter
Tom  and Debbie Carter

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D. Case, III
Mr. J. Larry Cashen and 
   Mrs. Susan B. Turner
Ms. Gerri A. Cassidy
Nancy Jane Cassis
Mr. Charles B. Castner, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Henry W. Castner
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Cecil
Joseph and Nicole Cecil
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Chandler
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Chasteen
Tom and Greta Chessler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Chin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Christian
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Church
Mary Beth and Charlie Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. C. Clay
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Clubb
Frances G. Coady
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Cobb
Ann and Stewart Cobb
Mr. Travis L. Cochran
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Philip W. Collier
Mr. and Mrs. Jack M. Combs, Jr.
Mrs. Stewart Conner
Bob and Terri Connolly
Ms. Dorothy A. Converse
Mr. and Mrs. Larry C. Coomes
Virginia Copenhefer
Mr. and Mrs. Craig W. Costigan
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Coulter, Jr.
Thomas A. Courtenay, MD
Mary Coyte
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crady, III
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Crain, Jr.
Louise and Bill Creason
Mrs. Margaret S. Cregor
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Crockett, III
Mr. and Mrs. Tom P. Crockett
Mr. and Mrs. Alex D. Croft
Mr. and Mrs. Frank M. Croket
Ms. Edith Crook
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Crosby
Dr. and Mrs. William Cubine
David and Sondra Curth
Dr. and Mrs. Jud Cuttino
Ms. Kathy A. Czerwonka
Mr. and Mrs. S. Gordon Dabney, Jr.
James and Catherine Darmstadt
Karl Daubert Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Dauer
Juliet Davenport
The Estate of Carol Davies
Mr. Brian D. Davis

BUSINESSES
Anonymous
Aerotek
AG Steier Construction Co., Inc.
Allstate - The Giving Campaign
Alltech Lexington Brewing & Distilling Co.
American Roofing & Metal Co., Inc.
Anderson Wood Products Company
Argo Networks, Inc.
Bachman Auto Group
Behavioral Solutions, Inc.
Blue Grass Automotive
Brown-Forman Corporation
Buisson Investment Corp.
Byerly Ford Nissan
Cameron Pharmaceuticals LLC
Cardinal Carryor, Inc.
Citation Equipment, Inc.
Clearpath Financial of Raymond James
CMTA, Inc.
Commonwealth Bank & Trust Co.
Commonwealth Credit Union
Commonwealth Insurance Partners
Crosby Law Offices, PSC
Crothall Healthcare Inc.
CSX Transportation
Cylicron, LLC
Delta Dental
Easy Recycle Company
Falls City Brewing Company
Fastline Publications, LLC

First Kentucky Trust Company
Fishmarket Seafoods, Inc
Frost Brown Todd LLC
GE Employees Campaign
Gipe Automotive
The Glenview Trust Company
Hall Building Systems, LLC
Greg Haus Insurance Agency, Inc.

J.J.B. Hilliard, W.L. Lyons, LLC
The Hocker Group, LLC
The Horton Fruit Company
Hussung Mechanical Contractors, Inc.
Independent II, LLC
InGrid Design, LLC
Interlock Industries
ISCO Industries, LLC
JAVAT, Inc.
K. Norman Berry Associates, PLLC
Kelley Construction, Inc.
Kentuckiana Deli Provisions, Inc.
KFC
KFI Seating
Thomas J. Knopf Mediation Services, Inc.
Konica Minolta
Kroger
Laise Packaging
LG&E and KU Energy LLC
Masters of Music
Mayor’s Office
Mercer, Inc.
Messer Construction Co.
Monroe Shine
Moore Jewelry
Norton Healthcare
NTS Development Company
Nugent Sand Company
Owl Creek Country Club
Oxmoor Toyota
Palmer Products Corporation

Park Community Federal Credit Union
PNC Bank
PNC Bank Wealth Management
Power Agency
Prosoft, LLC
Rainey Jones & Shaw Realtors
Republic National Distributing Co.

Right Management
River Road Asset Management
The River’s Edge Group
SNL Enterprises USA, Inc.
State Farm
Sterling G. Thompson Insurance
Sternberg Automotive Sales & Service
Stites & Harbison, PLLC
Stock Yards Bank & Trust Co.
Strothman and Co. PSC
Taylor Enterprise Inc.
TBD+ Architects
Thorntons Inc.
Tom Drexler Plumbing, Air & Electric
Toyota Dealer Match Program
Walmart
Ward Engineering Company, Inc.
WellCare
Whayne Supply Company
Wyatt, Tarrant & Combs, LLP
Z Salon & Spa

CHURCHES
Anonymous
Anchorage Presbyterian Church
Beulah Presbyterian Church
Christ Church United Methodist Church - 
Cana Class
Church of the Epiphany
Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church
Highland Baptist Church
Highland Presbyterian Church
Midlane Park Presbyterian Church
Our Lady of Lourdes
St. Agnes Conference - 
   St. Vincent de Paul Society
St. Albert the Great Church - 
   St. Vincent de Paul Society
St. Edward Catholic Church - 
   St. Vincent de Paul Society
St. Patrick Cathlolic Church - 
   St. Vincent de Paul Society
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
St. Vincent de Paul Society of 
   Holy Trinity Church
Second Presbyterian Church
Women of the Church 

FOUNDATIONS
Anonymous
Amazon Smile Foundation
The Barr Foundation, Inc.
William E. Barth Foundation
C. Boylan Fund of 
   The Philadelphia Foundation.
The Community Foundation of Louisville
V. V. Cooke Foundation
The Cory Foundation
The Cralle Foundation, Inc.
E. Thomas Arington Family Foundation
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
Irvin F. and Alice S. Etscorn Foundation
Glenda and Gordon Ford Foundation
The Gardner Foundation, Inc.
GE Foundation
The Gheens Foundation, Inc.
Gill Family Foundation Inc.
The Wood and Marie Hannah Foundation
The Hobbs Foundation
The Humana Foundation Inc.
James W. Chandler Charitable Trust
The Jamie Parsley Family Foundation
JP Morgan Chase Foundation
Kosair Charities
The Kula Foundation
Landrum Community Charities Fund
The Mahan Foundation, Inc.
The Norton Foundation, Inc.
Paradis Foundation, Inc.
PNC Foundation
PNC Foundation Matching Gift Program
The Porcini/Farmer Children’s Foundation
John S. Rankin Charitable Trust
Sam and Bonnie Rechter Family
The Steel Technologies Foundation, Inc.
The UPS Foundation, Inc.
Fred B. and Opal S. Woosley Foundation
Yum! Brands Foundation, Inc.

INDIVIDUALS
Anonymous
Jan Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Grant Adams
Mr. and Mrs. W. Kevin Ade
Mr. and Mrs. Erik R. Albrektson
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory J. Albright
William Alden, III
Alden Donor Fund

Julie and Fred Davis
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Davis, III
Ms. Katherine M. Davis
Maryann and Charles Davis
William and Caroline Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Scot H. Dawson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Decker
Mr. and Mrs. C. A. D’Elia
Mr. and Mrs. Robert DeFerraro
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore L. DeFosset, Jr.
Phoebe Delamarter
Wendy and Mark Delozier
Paul and Cissy Dendy
Mrs. Suzanne Devereaux
Dr. and Mrs. Bob DeWeese
Sandy and Harvey Diamond
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Dickman
Mr. Denis M. Diemer
L. Anne H. Dishman
Mrs. Jane Disney
Jean and John Distler
Jennifer Dobbins
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Dobbins
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Dobbs
Alice Virginia Dodd
Mr. and Mrs. Dale W. Dodrill
Liz and Howard Dohrman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark H. Downer
Mr. and Mrs. Bert L. Draper
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Dreher, III
Gary Drehmel
Peggy and Don Duane
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Ducas
Mrs. Joyce S. Duckwall
Mary Ann Duddy
Nancy Dudley
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Dues
Ms. Pamela Duffett
Mr. Wallace Dunbar, Jr.
Dr. Anthony Duncan and 
   Dr. Elaine Duncan
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Duncan, III
Mrs. Martha Dupps
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Durham, III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Durham
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Earley
Mr. and Mrs. David Easterling
Bob and Joy Eberenz
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Edinger, III
Mr. Stephen T. Ehlig
Mr. and Mrs. T. Gregory Ehrhard
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Eigel
Ms. Leslie A. Ellis
Ms. Geri Ethridge
Mark Evans
Mr. John C. Everett, III
Mrs. Caroline M. Ewing
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Fackler
Mike and Buff Fallot
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Falls
Mr. and Mrs. William V. Faris
Charlie and Mindy Farnsley
Mr. and Mrs. John O. Faurest, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Scott C. Ferguson
Fred and Keltie Ferris
Mr. Jonathan Fields
Ms. Julia L. Fields
Mr. and Mrs. John Fischbach
Mrs. Lea H. Fischbach
Carl and Roberta Fischer
Katherine D. Fishback
Mrs. Nancy D. Fitch
Ms. Janet B. Fleck

INDIVIDUALS - ContinuedThe Cabbage Patch thanks the following donors for their steadfast support of our mission in 2016. 
Through your generosity, the lives of at-risk children and families are profoundly changed.



Mr. Carl E. Langenhop
Ms. Susan W. Langford
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Laurel
Mrs. Emily L. Lawrence
Mr. Philip R. Lawver
Nancy W. Lee
Larry and Sue LeGrand
Mr. and Mrs. Eleanor and 
   Samuel Leuenberger
Mrs. Mayghin Levine
Steve and Shelley Levy
Ms. Frances Lewis
Joseph W. and Lucille A. Little
Jean Logan
Mr. Ted Longacre
Mr. and Mrs. Lee R. Lorch
Mr. Ronald Lorenzoni
Miss Leelia L. Louis
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin J. Lowry, Jr.
Rose Lowry-Duke
Charles and Rosemary Luckett
Ms. Andrea Luescher
Ms. Virginia Lutes
Becky and Todd Lyles
Anonymous
William A. MacKenzie
Mr. Jay Mackin
Mr. Gregory Maddox
Ms. Jeanean Malubay
Sidney and Greta Marcum
Ms. Gladys C. Marcus
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Marquardt
Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Marsh
Ellen K. Marshall 
Mr. and Mrs. Elmo Martin
Elizabeth N. Martin
Ann and Grier Martin
Ms. Janessa Mast
Mr. Dale L. Mattingly
Jill Force
Mr. James Mauch and Ms. Sharon Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Richard H. Maxwell
Ms. Joan Mayhugh
The Honorable Romano L. Mazzoli
Linda and James McArthur
Mrs. Mary McConnell
Bette Tague McCord
Mrs. Dorothy McCrocklin
Steve McDonald
Mr. John A. McDonough
Ms. Mary McFarland
Nancy McFarland
Mr. Patrick McGinnis
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. McKay
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew W. Means
Mary T. Means
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Meyer, III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Michael
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Miller
Martha S. Miller
Ms. Rebecca A. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Miller
Betty Jane Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas W. Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony F. Mingus
Mrs. Helena J. Mink
Neil and Amy Mitchell
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Mitchell
Kathryn Quesenberry and 
   David Monohan 
Joy Monsma
Ms. Diane Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. Guy E. Montgomery

Chip and Bets Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Moore, III
Mrs. Gretchen Moore
Anne H. T. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Barrie Morris
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Morrison
John & Carolyn Moses
Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Moss, Jr.
Marilyn Motsch
Mr. Dan Moyers
Duane & Anne Murner
Ms. Janalyn M. Murphy
Ms. Mary B. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick R. Murphy
Dr. and Mrs. Sean F. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. John David Myles
Mrs. Robert M. Nash
Sena Jeter Naslund
Mr. and Mrs. Russell E. Neville
Mrs. Linda G. New
Mr. and Mrs. Barrett Nichols
Judge and Mrs. James Nicholson
Lisa and Brandt Niehaus
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick O. Nix
Mary R. Nixon
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Norman, Jr.
Mr. Oswald Norton
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Nuermberger
Mr. and Mrs. Toby Nutt
Dr. and Mrs. George A. Ochs
John S. Osborn, Jr.
Mrs. Karen Byler Overpeck
Mr. and Mrs. Lyndall Overstreet
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas H. Owen, III
Elizabeth and Doug Owen
Mrs. Joanne J. Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Morry L. Owen
Sarah Pait
Helen Palmer-Ball
Ida Palmer-Ball
Tom and Jeannette Pardue
Dr. and Mrs. B. Frank Parker
Mrs. Lida C. Parker
Mr. Sanford R. Parker
Patricia O. Pasley
Mrs. Patrice E. Paton
Mr. and Mrs. Alan D. Pauw
Ms. Kathleen M. Reno and 
   Mr. Thomas J. Payette
Mrs. William P. Peak
Ms. Nancy L. Pearcy
Ms. Sallye Pence
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Peter
Mr. Sidney Petersen
Mr. and Mrs. James Peterson
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Peterson
Ms. Nancy Peterson
Dr. and Mrs. Mark P. Pfeifer
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Phelps
Ms. Elizabeth P. Pichea
Mr. Charles A. Pierce
Jacqueline Pierce
Ms. Virginia Plambeck
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald Podoll
C. Ray and Barbara Potts
Robin and Steve Powell
Theresa Ann Powers
Charlotte and Charles B. Price, Jr. 
   Endowment Fund
Ms. Charlotte W. Price
Mr. Mark W. Price
Mr. and Mrs. Junius W. Prince, III

Malcolm and Dee Privette
Ms. Louise K. Pumpelly
Ms. Kathryn H. Quaife
Tom & Janet Raderer
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond H. Radford
Mr. Kyle Ramser
Ed and Carrie Rankin
Mrs. John S. Rankin
John and Carol Ranschaert
Don and Ann Ransdell
Mr. Andrew C. Rapp
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Rapp
Joe and Sue Rawlings
Teddy and Lora Redmon
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Redmon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Reed
Dr. and Mrs. K. Thomas Reichard, Jr.
Ms. Barbara P. Reid and 
   Mr. David Hyman
Dr. Jonathan Reinstine and 
   Dr. Paige Hertweck Reinstine
Dr. and Mrs. Russell Rice
Theodore “Ted” Rich
Ms. Sandra B. Richardson
Mike and Cary Ricketts
Mr. Jim Riley
Judy and Bernie Ritsema
Mr. Richard D. Rivers
Jeff and Paula Roberts
Mrs. Jean Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. John Rodes
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Roles
Anne Moore Ronald
Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Ronald
Ms. Mary S. Roney
Mrs. N. Joyce Roos
Ms. Laura Roshberg
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Ross
Jane H. Roth
Mrs. Sarah B. Rothenburger
Art & Cheryl Rothgerber
Bobbie Rouben
Mrs. Jerome J. Roubieu
Mary F. Rounsavall
Mr. Timothy Routon

Mr. John A. Royse
Bill and Judy Rudd
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne R. Rudloff
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Rue, III
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch Rue
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Rueff
Ms. Amy Russell
Ms. Joann M. Ruzich
Mr. Samuel Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. William Rybak
Ms. Louise Sachs
Ms. Karen M. Sales
Henry and Lynn Sanders
Mrs. Marian E. Sanford
Vivek and Amy Sarin
Ms. May S. Scarbrough
Mr. William A. Scearce, Jr.
Judith Schad
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Schaefer
Jeannine Schaffer
Ms. Amy Schardein
Sandra and David Schardein
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schardein
Ms. Samantha Schardein
Mr. Steven Schardt and Ms. Tora Eff
Ken and Kim (McConnell) Schiewetz
Mr. Mark A. Schmetzer
Lee Schmid
Mr. and Mrs. Luke B. Schmidt, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Martin E. Schmidt
Mr. Michael D. Schmidt
Regina Schmidt
Mrs. Sharon K. Schmidt
Steve and Susan Schmidt
Ms. Nancy Schoenhoff
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Schoening
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Scholtz
Mrs. Frances M. Scholtz
Mrs. Mary Haggin Scholtz
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Scholtz
John Schrecker
Colleen Bryla Schreppel
Ms. Betty A. Schutte
Mr. and Mrs. John Schutte
Ms. Krista Schutz Hampton
Mrs. Gerald A. Schwartzel

Mrs. Ann Fleming
Mrs. Jeremiah T. Flowers
Mr. and Mrs. William O. Flowers, II
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Forbes
Glenda and Robert Dangremond
Mr. and Mrs. Sean P. Fore
Thom and Nancy Forsha
Ms. Marilyn A. Foulke
James Fox
Jean W. Frazier
Don French
Cynthia & Tom Frentz
Ms. Helen Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Ted R. Frith

Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Furtkamp
Ed and Debbie Galloway
Mr. and Mrs. Len Gant
Louise Farnsley Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. Milton E. Gardner, Jr.
Mr. Lee K. Garlove and Dr. Amy Garlove
Dr. and Mrs. Matt Garlove
Mr. Michael Garmany
Ms. Mary Gates
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Gatewood
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Gathright, Jr.
Marilyn and Michael Gauss
Ms. Kathleen M. Geile
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Geoghegan
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Geraghty
Rudy and Melissa Gernert
Dr. Ann E. Giesel and Mr. Malcolm Jollie
James and Grace Giesel
Nicholas W. Glaser, M.D.
Mr. Doyle D. Glass
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Glass
Ray Glass
Dr. Gregory Gleis and Dr. Linda Gleis
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Goetzinger
Dr. and Mrs. David H. Goldstein
Jennifer Fenley Gomez
Ms. Jeanne Goodan
Mr. and Mrs. Sloane Graff, III
Mr. and Mrs. Curt Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Steven D. Graham
Mr. and Mrs. C. David Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Graves
Mr. and Mrs. Orbin Greene
Robert and Ralinda Gregor
Ms. Eleanor Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. N. O. Grohmann
Susan and Bill Grubbs
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Guin

Linda Thompson Gunter
Ms. Cheryl Gurr
Joan and Al Gustafson
Caroline Guthrie
Ellen Guthrie
Mrs. Liz Haas
Ken and Angela Hagan
Lisa Hale
Chet and Mary Lynn Hall
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Culver V. Halliday
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Halloran
June Hampe
Lee and Jack Hancock

Mr. and Mrs. William Hancock
Deacon Scott and Joann Haner
Mrs. Jo Ann Haney
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Sinex
Mr. and Mrs. Woode Hannah
Shirley and Ken Hanson
Marjorie A. Harbst
Mr. and Mrs. A. Davis Harcourt
Lu Harding
Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Hardy
Ms. Patricia Harkess
Jean and John Harkin
Mr. Patrick Harmon
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Harper, Jr.
Ms. Virginia Harrington
Mr. Miles Harrison
Ms. Dorothy K. Hart
Mr. Joseph E. Hastings
Mr. and Mrs. Harold E. Hawkins
Mr. Lionel Hawse
Patrick A. Hayden
Mr. and Mrs. Harold L. Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Ron D. Hays
Ms. Norma Healey
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Hedley
Pat and Richard Heming
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Hendrix
Mrs. Jesse Hendrix-Inman
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Henry
Ms. Jean Henry
Mr. Clarance E. Henson and
    Dr. Gail R. Henson
Dr. Gail R. Henson
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Herde
Mr. Lawrence A. Herring, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth F. Herrington, III
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Heuke
Mr. Henry V. Heuser, Jr.

Ms. Susan T. Hewitt
Frances Heyburn
Mr. James L. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Steven W. Hill
Deanna Hipwell
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk Hitt
Ms. Peggy Hoben
Anne Stanley Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Evan Hoffman
John Hofmann
Ms. Sheila Hofmann
Mr. and Mrs. George W. S. Hoge
Andrew Holladay
Ms. Anna Holladay
Col. Cecil A. Holladay and 
   Dr. Linda W. Holladay
Rev. and Mrs. J. Tracy Holladay
Dr. Linda W. Holladay
Mr. Luke Holladay
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Holladay
Ms. Allison B. Hord
Ms. Margaret Horlander
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Horton
Mrs. Gladys A. Horvath
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Howell
Dr. L. W. Howerton
Nancy and John Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip W. Huff
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond M. Hundley
Mr. and Mrs. Roy H. Hunt
Patti Hunter
Mr. and Mrs. R. Brian Isaac
Kevin and Mary Jackson
Tom and Mona Jackson
Joe and Kathy Jacobi
Mrs. Patricia B. Jaegers
Roxanne James
Vicki Taylor James
Ms. Connie T. Jaquith
Alba B. Jennings
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Jessee
John and Carol Gray Fund
Ms. Christina Johnson
Ms. Judith P. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Lonnie Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Clarke Johnson
Alun and Helen Jones
Betty and David Jones, Sr. 
Mrs. Deede B. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Jay D. Jones

Ms. Jeanna Jones
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey S. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Joe B. Jones
Thomas L. (Tom) Jones
Tom and Deedee Jordan
Fred and Anne Joseph 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark V. Kaminski
Dr. Kyung A. Kang
Allen and Barbara Kannapell
Mrs. Barbara Kannapell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Kanngiesser
Leonard and Ann Kaufman
Ms. Kathleen Keegan
Ms. Carolyn Keelen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kegley
Mr. J. Andrew Keith
Dr. Daniel L. Keller
Mr. and Mrs. John Kelly
Steve and Joan Kelly
John Kessler
Philip and Linda Kimmel
Anne B. King
Kenny and Kathy King
Mrs. Peggy Kinsell
Michael Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. Carl J. Klusman, Jr.
Ms. Mary Knox
Mrs. Laura M. Koby
John and Leigh Ann Koch
Mr. Robert Koehler
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Kohler
Mr. and Mrs. Terry L. Kokinda
Mrs. Mary Kolbrook
Dr. and Mrs. Michael D. Kommor
Ms. Laura Kraemer
Mr. and Mrs. Cory A. Kraus
Joe and Kathy Kremer
Mrs. Kendra Kremer 
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Krinock
Dr. Forrest S. Kuhn
Ms. Karen Kuklewski
Amy and Jim Kunau
Mr. and Mrs. Walter L. Kunau, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Kurfees
Mr. and Mrs. Robson J. Kuster
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Kute
Ms. Martha Lamkin
Lew & Kathy Lancaster
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph J. Landenwich
Judy Landis
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David and Roycelea Scott
Ms. Jennifer Scott
Ms. Molly Sebastian
Mike Seewer
Jim and Robin Seiler
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Seiler
Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Sellers
M. Brooks Senn
William Shanander
Ellen Hirsch Shapira
Ms. Cynthia A. Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. Shay Shearer
Ms. Kimberly Shippey
Dr. and Mrs. Jerry Shuck
Evelyn Siemens
Mr. Larry T. Sloan
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred R. Smith, III
Mrs. Thomas S. Smith
Douglas and Maxene Smith
Karen and Farrell Smith Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Smith
Ms. Julie Smith
Raymond G. Smith
Mr. Vertner Smith and 
   Ms. Barbara West
Mr. Richard A. Smithson
Barbara and Charlie Smoot
Mr. Don W. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Henry R. Snyder, IV
Henry W. Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Snyder
Mrs. Mary E. Snyder
Sarah Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Spears, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lew Spears
Ms. Catherine S. Speiden
Carlos and Rosemary Spencer
Mr. and Mrs. John Spickard
Art and Nancy Sponsler
Mr. and Mrs. D. Christian Staples
Bill and Jane Starr
Mr. and Mrs. Sammy Steele
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Steinrock
Bob and Mary Ann Stenger
Col. Richard R. Stevens
Ms. Sally Stewart
Mary C. Stites
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Stites
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stocker
Susan B. Stokes
Steve and Marty Stooksberry
Dorene Tomerlin Stopher
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Stopher
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Stottmann
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Strange
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Strange
Mr. Steven A. Stratford
Mr. and Mrs. William Street
Frank P. Strickler, III
Ernie and Barbara Stroxtile
Dr. and Mrs. James L. Sublett
Mrs. Catherine Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Suter
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Sutherland
Martha A. Swartz
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Sweet
David and Lauren Swim
Mary Hillerich Tabler
Ms. Barbara T. Tafel
Rosann and Brook Tafel
Mr. and Mrs. James Tafel
Dr. Rebecca B. Tafel

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Tafel
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Tague
Mr. Philip J. Tamplin, Jr. and 
   Dr. Esther Costel Tamplin
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Tatum
Mr. Thomas L. Taylor
The Rev. John Tederstrom and 
   Mr. Mark A. Cannon
Jack & Ruth Teeple
Betty A. Thirlwell
Mr. Donald C. Thom
Mr. J. Tyler Thomas and Ms. Jean Henry
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron D. Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis L. Thompson
Ms. Vickie T. Thompson
Sarah and Tom Thornton
Mrs. Ellen M. Timmons
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Tittel, Jr.
Mrs. Joan H. Todd
Rose Mary Toebbe
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Tracy
Jean Lee Treitz
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Treitz, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Treitz, Jr.
Walter D. Turner
Wendy and Todd Turney
Robert C. Tway, III
Mandy and Terry Tyler
Mr. Doug U’sellis
Paul & Missy Varga
Clifford C. Vatter
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Vieth, Jr.
Ms. Linda Villwock
Phil and Pat Vogel
Ms. Christine Vogt
Ms. Cathy A. Wachtel
Mr. and Mrs. Dee H. Wade
Margaret Wadlington
George and Camille Wagner
Beverly Tway Wagner
Ron and Charlotte Walford
Mr. and Mrs. Don L. Walker, Sr.
Mr. James D. Walker, III
Mrs. Louise R. Wall
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Ward, IV
Mrs. Phyllis Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Watson
Doris B. Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Weber
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Weber
Mr. and Mrs. Julian C. Webster
John and Lynda Weeks
Mr. and Mrs. Eric P. Weisbach
Lisa M. Weisert
Mrs. Elaine Wells
Mrs. Edith M. Wells
Sheila and Patrick Welsh
Ms. Catherine Wessel
Mrs. Patricia D. West
Mr. and Mrs. William F. West
Mr. James E. Westbay
Mrs. William Whaley
Charles and Paula Whalin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Whayne
Mr. Tom Wheeler
Ms. M. L. Whittington
Jerry L. Wiebusch
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Wiedemer
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer D. Wildman
Craig & Susan Wildrick
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Wilkinson

For many children, all they need to hear is that The Cabbage Patch has 
a gym where they can play basketball, and they are ready to sign up! 

The Recreation/Youth Development Program establishes values like 
teamwork, confidence and ambition and presents the opportunity for 

staff members to develop mentoring relationships with members. 
Here, we see The Cabbage Patch basketball team in 1925!

21 22

INDIVIDUALS - Continued

All gifts are deeply appreciated. If through 
an error any names were omitted, please 
accept our apology. Please contact The 
Cabbage Patch so that the appropriate 
corrections can be made.

1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40208

CABBAGEPATCH.ORG
502.634.0811

When friends work together, good becomes 
great! An anonymous donor gave a gift in honor 
of David Wood and all he has done for the 
community. We used it as a matching donation 
for our year end online giving, and that’s how 
$10,000 became more than $20,000 in support of 
the children of The Patch!

Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Willetts, III
Mr. Keith L. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley A. Williamson
Nancy and Bill Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Harrison B. Wilson
The Betty A. Wilson Fund
Mr. and Mrs. William O. Windchy
General and Mrs. William P. Winkler
Ms. Linda Witt
Mr. John J. Wojcik
Mr. and Mrs. John Wolford
Stephen and Coretta Wolford
Vernon W. Wolfork, IV
Carol J. Wolph
Ms. Edith N. Wombwell
Susan and David Wood
Frank S. and Keitt M. Wood
Mrs. Susan Carter Wood
Ms. Pamela W. Woodford
John and Margaret Woods
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Young
James and Dolly Young
Jan Yusk and Ted Hodge
Dr. and Mrs. John F. Yusk
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Zimmerman

SCHOOLS, SERVICE & 
   SOCIAL ORGANIZATIONS
Belgravia Court Association
Bridge the Gap, Inc.
Combined Federal Campaign
Engelhard Elementary School Family Re-
source Center
South Fourth Street Association
Liberty High School
Louisville Bicycle Club
St. Andrew Academy
Veteran Drug Club
Younger Woman’s Club of Louisville



1413 SOUTH SIXTH STREET
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40208

CABBAGEPATCH.ORG
502.634.0811

The Cabbage Patch is a Louisville charity meeting the needs of local at-risk 
children and families. Because The Cabbage Patch is not a Metro United Way 
agency and chooses not to participate in funding streams that can create  
dependency, such as government grants, we must rely on individual donors like  
you to finance our programs. Won’t you please help by giving generously?
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Grant Adams
Sid Anderson, III
Jennifer P. Arington
Anita Barbee, Ph.D.
Kelly Burke
Jim Carneal
J. Larry Cashen
Ken Coulter, Jr.
Alex D. Croft
Mark Downer
Jeff Dues
Greg Ehrhard
Mike Fallot
Liz Haas
David Hall
Miles Harrison
Gregory S. Haus
Patrick A. Hayden
Margaret Horlander
Brian Howell
Patrick Murphy

Janet Raderer
Amy Russell
Sharon Schmidt
Frances M. Scholtz
Robin Seiler
Fiona Starks
Steve Stowers
Philip Tamplin
Edie Wells
Elaine Wells
Patty West
Chris Whelan
Stephen Wolford

Board Members Emeritus
Lea Fischbach
David Y. Wood

Executive Director
The Rev. J. Tracy Holladay

Our Hard Working Board                    
President - Chip Snyder
President Elect - William G. Meyer, III
Treasurer - Karen Thomas
Secretary - Melissa Gernert


